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January 3 – Journey Sunday  
Communion Sunday 

Second Sunday after Christmas 

 Isaiah 60:1-6; Psalm 72:1-7, 10-14; 
Ephesians 3:1-12; Matthew 2:1-12 

 

January 10 – The Baptism of Christ 
Defining Moments 

Genesis 1:1-5; Psalm 29; Acts 19:1-7;  
Mark 1:4-11 

 

Plans are being made for  

our annual Tree Burning 

Watch Grace Good News and the church 

webpage for upcoming events. Detail to come!  

January 17 –  2nd Sunday after Epiphany 
Known and Loved 

1 Samuel 3:1-10, (11-20); Psalm 139:1-6, 13-18; 
1 Corinthians 6:12-20; John 1:43-51 

 

January 24 – 3rd Sunday after Epiphany 
Follow Me 

        Jonah 3:1-5, 10; Psalm 62:5-12;  

1 Corinthians 7:29-31; Mark 1:14-20 
 

January 31 – 4th Sunday after Epiphany 
        Power to Do 

Deuteronomy 18:15-20; Psalm 111; 
1 Corinthians 8:1-13; Mark 1:21-28         

 

Sunday Worship in January 

 

From the Church Council:  Mark your calendars now  
for our Annual Meeting to vote on the 2021 Budget. 

 Sunday, February 14, 2021—tentative date 

Watch for more information. 

David  Dean  is  turning  90  on  January  12! 
 

Let’s send him a cascade of cards to 

52 Missionary Rd, #5103, Cromwell, CT 06416 

Happy Birthday, David. 

… And A heArty thAnK yOU frOm Ken hArt  

for all the birthday wishes on  
the occasion of my 100th! 
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 Cultivate a community of intentional and abundant 
welcome 

 Celebrate our diversity 

 Love, support, and care for each other and God’s 
creation 

 Serve all humankind both locally and globally 
 Advocate for justice, reconciliation, and healing  

(Taken from your website) 
 

2021 is the year you will ready the machinery for 
partnership with your next settled pastor.  

Checking your operations manual, the Bylaws, to 
see if it reflects how you now live life together as 
people of God walking the way of the priesthood of 

all believers.  You will turn the key, pause to hear 

the engine, but not place it in drive to check all the 
gauges required for Grace to function for 

sustainability and to assure all voices who support 
Grace with their time, talents, and financial 
resources are heard; leaving space for the 
movement of the Holy Spirit to shine lights on new 

paths and to question continuation of past paths.   
 

You have proven to yourselves and others 
absolutely nothing can keep you from being the 
beacon of light God has called you to be.  2021 will 

continue to remind you, you are children of the 
light; awake and sober, wearing the breastplate of 
faith and love and the helmet of hope.   
 

HAPPY NEW YEAR!   
LET’S  GET  READY  

FOR  A  NEW  
PASTORAL 

PARTNERSHIP  TO  

WALK  WITH  YOU  IN  
CARRYING  OUT THE  

MISSION  GOD  HAS  

PLACED  IN  YOUR  
HEARTS. 

 

Pastor Alberta 

 

 

 A  Word  from  
 Our  Pastor ... 
 
 
 

 
Key On Engine Off (KOEO) 
 

My beloved is studying for her Commercial 
Driver’s License, and I have learned a lot about 
how a 2-ton truck is checked for safety before it is 

put on the road.  You pop the hood, not from the 

inside but by releasing the latches on each side of 
the truck, outside.  You walk around the truck 

checking its tires, reflective safety decals, and 
brakes. Then, you get inside the cab and turn the 
key on but keep the engine off.  The acronym on 
Wendy’s study sheet said “KOEO.”   I saw that 

and it stuck with me:  key on, engine off.   
 
Is the oil pressure circulating enough to keep all 

the other parts of the engine lubricated to prevent 
damage to the engine? What about the water 

pressure?  Will this machinery provide you what 

you need when it rains-windshield wipers working?  
When it is cold - is the defroster working?  When 
you travel the many roads of rural Vermont that 
has no streetlights-are the high beams functioning?  

Key on engine off is testing the readiness of the 
vehicle. 
 

Grace Congregational UCC is the vehicle (your 
collective hearts are much bigger than a 2-ton 
truck!) used to connect, engage, and partner with 

others in showing the love of Christ in the Rutland 
community and the world.  The life disrupting 
events, the dissolution of the pastoral partnership 
with the previous pastors and COVID-19 has 

reminded you absolutely nothing can sway you 
from carrying out your mission to: 
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Open letter to the Body of Christ called Grace Congregational United Church of Christ: 

Pressing toward the Goal 
 

“Not that I have already obtained this or have already reached the goal; but I press on to make it my own, 
because Christ Jesus has made me his own. Beloved, I do not consider that I have made it my own; but this one 

thing I do: forgetting what lies behind and straining forward to what lies ahead, press on toward the goal for the 
prize of the heavenly call of God in Christ Jesus. Let those of us then who are mature be of the same mind; and if 

you think differently about anything, this too God will reveal to you. Only let us hold fast to what we have 
attained.” Philippians 3:12-16, NRSV 

 

It is my honor as a Transitional Minister (Intentional Interim Minister) to be your coach and pastor 
during this season of readiness to call your next settled pastor.  Every coach needs a team of 
committed persons ready to listen, study, pray, and act.  This letter is to invite you to serve your 

church as the pre-check team who will pass off to the Search and Call Committee.  Please consider 

being a member of the Congregational Engagement Team (C.E.T.) for 6 to 9 months during 2021. 
 

This team will first debrief from the life disrupting events - the dissolution of the pastoral 
partnership with the previous pastors and church life in COVID-19.  You will be introduced to the 
Five Active Dynamics in Church as the method to help you connect your mind (thoughts) and spirit 

(emotions) to enable you to reflect and look ahead to what God has for Grace Church. 
 

Once the team has established the order that represents where the team is on the Five Active 
Dynamics in Church, we will then review the Five Focus points of the interim season:  history/ 

heritage, leadership, connections, mission, and future.  After review, the team will decide the order 
of review for the focus points, and will also decide which Grace past studies they will build upon.   
 

As the coach, I will provide the questions to help the team determine when review of each focus 
point is completed and what questions they will ask when they lead small group discussions.  The 
C.E.T. will be prepared to gather from the broader church answers to the questions:  Who is Grace 

Church?  How is Grace Church seen in the community? What is the Spirit saying about Grace 
Church’s future?  What characteristics are needed in the next settled pastor?  What tasks absolutely 
must be performed by the pastor? 
 

People of God at Grace Congregational United Church of Christ, please consider serving your 
church during this season.  Please review the STAR C.E.T. articles from November and December.   
This letter will also be mailed out to all members and associate members of Grace.  You can respond 

by emailing me directly at alberta@gracechurchvt.org or you can call me at the church or on my 
work cell phone at 520-954-2163.  Consider nominating yourself or someone else whom you trust 

and know to be ruthlessly honest to share their truth and filled with unwavering hope.  It is my 

desire to present to the Council in February the Congregational Engagement Team! 
 

Press on toward the goal of learning from the past, confident that God has never left you alone and 

will provide for your every need. 
 

Grace and Peace,  Pastor Alberta 

mailto:alberta@gracechurchvt.org
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JANUARY  MUSICIANS  

LOOKING  AHEAD  TO  FEBRUARY ...  
 

February 14 - Baked Potato Take-out (5-5:30 p.m.) and Virtual Shetland Night (6:30 p.m.) 
Enjoy a baked potato dinner take-out (tickets in advance from the church office, $5 each), then sit 

back and enjoy a virtual tour of Shetland given by Alastair Stout via Zoom. The presentation will 

include videos demonstrating traditional Shetland dances! 
 
February 28 - Online Benefit Concert 

Grace Church musicians and friends will offer a virtual concert in aid of a local charity. The video will 
premiere at 4 p.m. on Sunday afternoon. 

Make a Joyful Noise Unto the Lord. 

January 3—Barb Kirk and Tegan 

Kirk-Elkin 

January 10—Gretchen Doiron 

January 17-—Handbells 

January 24—Julia Doiron 

January 31—Handbells 

CHILDREN AND Youth  
 

 

In these uncertain times, we are still trying to find ways to keep our 
Children and Youth of Grace connected to their church family and the 

community. Since things can change so quickly, we ask that you stay tuned 
and watch for updates through our weekly Grace Good News email for any 
upcoming January events for kids.  

 

Prayer Shawl Ministry and  

Women’s Ministries Soup Sale 

cancelled for January 
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ON-GOING WEEKLY EVENTS 

DURING THE PANDEMIC PAUSE 
 

SUNDAY 

 10:00 am  Facebook Live Sanctuary service 

 11:30 am and 10:30 pm—PEGTV (1075) services 
 

MONDAY 

  8:00 am   AA  

  5:30 pm   AA  

  6:30 pm   Bells rehearsal 
 

TUESDAY 

12:00 pm    Staff Meeting 

  7:00 pm   AA Men’s Group 
 

WEDNESDAY 

  8:00 am   Prayer Group 

  8:00 am   AA 

  9:30 am   Bible Study teleconference call 
 

THURSDAY 

  7:00 pm  AA Men’s Group 
 

FRIDAY 

  8:00 am   AA 
 

SATURDAY 
  7:00 pm  AA Men’s Group 

 
JANUARY EVENTS & MEETINGS 

 

Wed, Jan. 6, 9:30 AM—Bible Study (via phone) 
 

Thurs, Jan. 7, 6:00 PM—Diaconate (zoom) 
 

Wed, Jan. 13, 9:30 AM—Bible Study (via phone) 
 

Mon, Jan. 18 - Church Office closed for MLK Day 
 

Wed, Jan. 20, 9:30 AM—Bible Study (via phone) 
 

Wed, Jan. 27, 9:30 AM—Bible Study (via phone) 
 

Thurs, Jan. 28, 6:00 PM—Church Council (zoom) 

Pledge 

Information 
 

We will not close the 
books on FY 2020 until 

Monday, January 11th. If 
we receive your check by then (check date 
must be no later than 12/31/20) it will 
post to the 2020 Fiscal Year; checks received 

after 1/11/21, no matter what their date, will 
post to the 2021 fiscal year. 
 

In related news, it's not too late to make a 

pledge for 2021!  Finance is preparing a 

draft 2021 budget, to be presented at the 
Annual Meeting on Sunday, February 14th - 

however that meeting might look - and we 
could use your pledge.  We will happily 
receive it from now to the end of the year... 
but it makes planning the budget much easier 

if we have it by January 14th.  We can mail 
you a pledge card, you can pick one up at the 
Church Office M-Th 8 AM to 4 PM, or you 

can call or email Beth directly with your 
pledge: 802.775.4301 or beth@ 

gracechurchvt.org.   

Thank you for all that you do to keep Grace 
Church vibrant!  

Boy  Scout  Tree  Collection 
 

On January 2 and 9, local Boy Scout troops will help you to dispose of your 

Christmas tree. To schedule your tree pickup, please call 802.438.8721 or email 

RutlandBSTreeCollection@gmail.com. Donations will be accepted at pickup and will 

benefit Rutland Boy Scout Troops 105 and 120.   

Don’t forget! 
February STAR Deadline— 

January  14th 
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Christmas Poinsettia Memorials 
While we have not been able to share in-person worship, our Sanctuary has featured in 

online services, and was graced with lovely poinsettias donated by members and friends. 

Poinsettias were given in loving memory of the following: 

 

 

Beverly and Emmett Davis   Jasmine Noel 

Brittney and Hope Hedding   Anna and Edward Pulcer 

Basil and Phyllis Henry    Maria Pulcer 

Bernice Newton      Priscilla and Douglas Robbins 

Haven Newton      Gilda and Corrado Tassoni 

Judy Emery Newton    Dennis Wenzlick 

Rosemary Newton     Melissa and Curtis Yarrick 

Members of the Rivers and Richardson families 
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Food Resources from Our Vermont Partners 
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Grace Church Memorials 

The Sanctuary and  

Chapel Flower Memorials  
 

 
Until Grace Church resumes in-person worship,  

the listing of memorial flowers will be suspended. 
 
 

The Church Spire will be illuminated  
 

January 3 to the Glory of God and in loving memory of 

Francis and Jeanne McVeigh by their family. 
 

January 10 to the Glory of God and in loving memory of 

David Sharp and Angela Combes by the Prayer Group. 
 

January 17 and 24 to the Glory of God and in honor of 

Naomi Adams from her loving grand-kjtties. 
 

January 31 to the  Glory of God. 
 
 

****If you would like to have the Church Spire lit in  

celebration or in the memory of a loved one please contact the 

Church Office (775.4301).  The cost for this is $20.  

  

Church Office Closed 

Monday, January 18 for MLK, Jr. Day 

http://www.gracechurchvt.org/
mailto:graceucc@gracechurchvt.org

